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	Note of the Senior Management Group Meeting held on 21 September 2011 

	
	

	Present:

In attendance:

	Jim Martin

Ombudsman (Chair)
Emma Gray

Head of Policy and External Communications
Niki Maclean

Director of Corporate Services 

Gillian Lafferty

Executive Casework Assistant

Fiona Paterson
Senior Personal Assistant (Secretary)

	
	Actions

	1. The meeting opened at 10:00 with apologies from Paul McFadden, Complaints Standards Authority Manager.

	

	2. The note of the meeting held on 24 August 2011 was agreed with no amendments.  

	

	3. Strategy Group Update

The Group noted that CSA was on target to implement a model CHP for local government in March 2012.  The Group were also updated on developments in the other sectors.
Formal discussions with the Scottish Government regarding the framework for social work complaints are ongoing with options provided in a draft consultation paper.

Action 1:  The Ombudsman requested that a position paper outlining the SPSO's preferred option for handling social work complaints is prepared before the meeting of 10 October.

On the implications of the transfer of prison health complaints to the NHS, the Group were updated on the progress made by the working party on the three workstreams – resourcing, casework and communications.  

The Group were updated on the Cabinet Secretary's proposals to reform police and fire services, and options for complaint handling.  The Government’s consultation concludes in early November.

Action 2:  As for social work complaints, the Ombudsman requested a position paper for police complaints.

Action 3:  The Group requested an All Staff meeting at the beginning of October to launch the Annual Report and update staff on developments.
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	4. Corporate Services Update

Finance

The Group noted the current financial position against budget and were informed of the associated costs and budget with the transfer of Waterwatch complaints function.  A paper outlining possible resourcing options was tabled and discussed in confidence following the close of the meeting.
Annual Pay Award

The staff representatives have indicated they would agree to the same settlement as has been offered the SPCB staff.  The SPSO management will respond to this proposal by 15 October at the latest.

ICT
The Group were informed of the ongoing preparations for the migration to SCOTS network, and that the proposed transfer weekend has been agreed for 4-6 November.

	

	5. Complaints and Investigations Update

The Group noted the casework numbers, trends and issues for mid-September and the breakdown on water complaints for the first month. 
The Group noted the outcome from the Independent Service Delivery Reviewer report and discussed the management response.  
Action 2:  The Ombudsman asked the Director to look at the full report and respond to the two outstanding ISDR recommendations.

	FP

	6. AOCB

SPCB update
The Group were updated on current discussions with other office holders regarding the SPCB draft financial framework.  Concerns regarding the loss of transparency are shared and the Ombudsman reiterated that he may require legal advice on his responsibilities under the SPSO Act.

	

	The meeting closed at 11:00
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